
March 31, 2022 

 

May the Peace of God Almighty be always with 
you. 

We want to share with you the blessings of the 
month of March with you. We increased 
visitation, evangelism, and continued to 
advance in the construction of the church 
building. 

March 12th through the 16th we had brother 
Arturo Martinez, Jr. and family, as well as 
Arturo Martinez, Sr. and family, visiting us. This 
was of great blessing to us; we had fellowship, 
sharing of the Word, and worked on the floor 
coating for the auditorium and 
fellowship/classroom area. The main door 
entrances are still under construction; doors 
have been ordered are yet to arrive. 

Art’s brother, Hiram, and I coating the auditorium! 

 

Hiram, Art’s father, Arturo, Sr., and I at the plaza 

 

Come and visit us! This is your home; we will 
greet you with open arms. There is much work 
to be done and a little help wouldn’t be bad. 

My family and I inviting more to visit! 

 

Brothers, this month we visited several brothers 
and sisters who have drifted away. It is sad to 
say some not only left the church, but also fell 
into drugs and/or adultery. 
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Brother F. has always had issues with drugs; we 
checked him in at a rehab center for a second 
time, and upon being released we thought he 
was going to change, but it was not the case. He 
did worshipped with us one day and helped 
with construction and during the “Help the 
Needy” campaign, but now has left his family 
and hangs out with the wrong crowd. His wife 
and kids did not return to the church. 

Brother D. followed the same footsteps, but 
unlike the previous case, brother D’s wife and 
three children returned to church.  

We are working closely with both men, praying 
steadfastly, for God to have mercy and touch 
their hearts, so they repent and return to God 
and their families. 

On a separate note, after visiting, praying, and 
talking with sister Ernestina’s family, finally her 
husband has allowed her to return to worship. 
This is great news! Glory be to God for this 
outcome. Although there are still some issues 
with Ernestina’s husband, we do not lose faith 
he will one day be part of Christ. 

Ernestina at Church! 

 

We also visit at least two families in the 
evenings; dysfunctional families, single 
mothers, and families with absent male figures. 
We are trying to establish structure in our bible 
studies, because many times people are 
interested only superficial things instead of the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ. We are guiding them by 
being clear, simple, and direct regarding the 
Salvation plan. 

We have had many visitors! The last Sunday of 
March three families visited us. We hope more 
souls are reached and won for the Lord. 

Fellowship meal! 

 

 

As a family, we have been having health issues, 
especially our little one, Ezequiel, who is 
constantly monitored due to digestive system 
problems. Thank God he is in stable condition. 
Our daughter struggles during this time of the 
year due to the dry and windy climate, causing 
her respiratory and skin-related allergic 
reactions. But thank the Lord, she is doing fine 
overall. 

With no further due, we thank God for using us 
to do his will to expand the Gospel in this place; 
we also thank you for helping the work of the 
Church in this location. May the Lord bless you 
enormously! 

 

In Him, 

 

Martín Pérez Durán 


